Sheiby County LEPC Meeting

January 15, 2019

Attendees:

Jamie Cain Derrick Byers Roger Clark Tom Debaun
Travis Edington Ryan Hansome Sandra Hall George Horning
Kyle Hountz Doug Hunt Louie Koch Robert Lewis
Tony Logan Don Parker Kevin Sellers Kevin Nigh
Mark Weidner Tyson Conrady Jane Crady Scoft Grove

Jim Verling Dean Tyner

Visitors:

Ben Esterline —IDHS
Sarah Chaney- IDHS

Chairperson: Tom Debaun 911 Addressing & Mapping Coordinator
Vice-Chair: Capt. Roger Clark  Shelby County Sheriff

Recording Secretary: George Horning Shelby County Health Dept

Information Coordinators: Jeff Tennell Shelbyville Fire Department

Capt Roger Clark ~ Shelby County Sheriff
Planning/Comm.Emer.
Coordinator: Ryan Hansome Shelby County Emergency Management Director

Meeting Called to Order at 1:33pm

Discussion about 2019 officers, Debaun opened for nominations and was nominated for chair by
Beyers, second by Clark. Hansome nominated for Secretary by Clark, second by Grove.

No concerns with last meetings minutes. Grove motioned to accept as read, Clark Second

Debaun noted roster changes: Lynne Ensminger to be replaced by Amy Hacker and proxy Jennifer
Jones. Dennis Parks to be replaced by Chris Holder and proxy Louie Koch. Scott Earl to be replaced
with Dean Tyner and Scott will be his proxy. Crady Motioned to accept roster changes, Beyers
second

Debaun discussed 2019 committees.

» EXxercise Committee: Logan, Weidner, Conrady, Koch, & Hansome
¢ Bylaw Committee: Debaun, Clark, & Hansome

2019 PiO's are Jeff Tennell and Chris Holder

2019 Bylaws presented, only minor date changes made. Koch moved to approve, Crady Second




Sarah Chaney introduced as new IDHS LEPC/IERC Program Manager. She discussed new HSEEP
class coming soon.

Hansome discussed 2019 Exercise. Workshop or Seminar to be held in summer of 2019 to meet
requirements. Hansome Also discussed work with International Fire Chiefs Association. Shelby
County selected to hold pipeline exercise, more information to come. Group was encouraged to
RSVP when dates selected.

Tyner asked group to consider replacing sensors in 10 gas detector the LEPC purchased for Fire
Departments several years ago. Tyner noted a cost of $432 per detector. Weidner motioned to spend
up to $432 per unit, Sellers second.

Cain advised that he has the capability to calibrate the meters in house at Knauf,

Sellers thanked American Water, Shelbyville Fire, Moral Township Vol. Fire, Fairland Vol. Fire, and
Shelby County EMA for assistance during water outage at MHP.

Debaun noted 4 of 70 have filed Tier li reports, and the county map showed the updated reports.

Debaun received a letter from Sam George of Sysco Group. They would like to be considered for
their services.

Beyer is working to split LEPC plan into smaller files to assist with uploading plan to the state.
Logan motioned to adjourn, Grove Second.

Meeting Adjourned at 2:00pm

Approved April 16, 2019:

/

Ryan Hansome, Secretary




